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April Events 
Monday, April 4, 10 a.m. 
Amazing Grace - Hymns That Changed                      

the World Class (p.4) 

Saturday, April 9, 7 p.m. 
Fire Lily Concert (p.6) 

Sunday, April 10: 9:30 & 11 a.m. 
Testimony Sunday. (p.2) 

Sunday, April 10, 4 p.m. 
Mandatory Parent Meeting for Youth (p.3) 

Sunday, April 10 
Native American Ministries Sunday (p.8) 

Monday, April 11, 4 p.m. 
First Cherub Choir meeting (p.6) 

Thursday, April 14, 10 a.m. 
Prayer Shawl Ministry, (p.9) 

Saturday, April  16, 9 a.m.- 1 p.m. 
All-Church Cleanup Day (p.9) 

 

Sunday, April 17, 9:30 & 11 a.m. 
Dress-A-Girl Around the World 
Showcase (p.8) 

 

Sunday, April 17, 11 a.m. 
Young Womenôs Group (p.5) 

Thursday, April 21, 9:30 a.m. 
Books, Faith and Fellowship (p.9) 

Sunday, April 24, 9:30 & 11 a.m. 
Youth Sunday (p.3) 

Friday, April 29, 10 a.m. - 12 noon 

Days for Girls Hygiene Kit Assembling (p.8) 

 

Coming Events: Save the Dates! 
May 7: Piano Lovers Concert 
May 10-20: General Conference 
May 22: Protect and Provide-Financial Planning Class 
June 4: Annual Spring Bazaar 
June 20-26: Carlton Complex Fire Mission 
July 10-15: Vacation Bible School 

July 20: Ice Cream Social 
July 11-15: Vacation Bible School 
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A Letter from Our Incoming Pastor  

(Pastor Sue begins her appointment on July 1.) 

I am so excited to move to Vancouver and become 

your new pastor. The more I learn about Mill Plain 

United Methodist Church the more eager I am to 

begin work with you. Your decision to hire Thomas 

Rheingans as a full time music minister to reach out 

to the community with music lessons, concerts and 

the like is such an innovative and creative idea. Your 

other forms of outreach to the community, from the 

WHO shelter, to Dress-a-Girl, to mission trips to 

Pateros, to the Preschool, convey to me a 

congregation filled with love for God and a passion 

for those in need. 

We will get to know each other better after I get 

there, but let me tell you just a bit about myself. I 

grew up in Pullman where my father was a math 

professor at WSU. (And the math gene did NOT 

pass to me!) My family did not attend church and I 

came to faith in Christ as a teenager through Young 

Life and then the love and support of Simpson 

United Methodist Church in Pullman. I graduated 

from WSU with a BA in Child and Family Studies 

and attended United Theological Seminary in 

Dayton, Ohio. Later in ministry I earned a Doctor of 

Ministry from George Fox Evangelical Seminary in 

Portland, so I have spent a bit of time in that area. 

Iôm married to Doug Wood, whom I met while in 

Dayton. At that time he was married to someone  

 

 

Else, and we were just friends. But after we had 

graduated, marriage and ministry 

came to an end for him, and we 

got in touch.  

Suffice it to say 10 ½ pounds of 

letters and LOTS of phone calls 

later, we got married, and this 

September weôll celebrate our 

silver wedding anniversary. Doug 

had three teenagers when we 

married. Sadly two of his children have died in 

recent years, and his remaining daughter, Beth, 

lives in Cleveland. My niece Rachel lives in Portland 

and is a member of the Timberôs Army, so I 

anticipate weôll go to a few soccer games. 

I love to walk and am hoping to buy a house in 

Vancouver within two miles of the MPUMC so I can 

walk to work (and yes, I have rain gear.) Weôre 

looking forward to day trips to Mt. Hood, Mt. St. 

Helens, the beach, the gorge and so much more.      

I enjoy growing a vegetable garden, reading and 

doing crossword puzzles.  

Iôll meet most of you in July at the Meet and Greets   

I know Ev is planning and truly look forward to great 

ministry together. 

Grace and Peace,                                                                                                                          

Sue Ostrom 

Testimony Sunday Coming Up Soon 

Come and hear, all you who fear God, and I will tell what He has done for me! 

                                                                                                  Psalms 66:16 

Personal testimony has been a part of Methodism since the days of the Wesleys. ñWeôve a story to tell to the 

nations,ò rejoins an old hymn. We have stories to tell of God at work in our lives. At worship on Sunday, April 

10, we will have an opportunity to share our personal testimonies of how Christ is alive in our lives. There will 

be no sermon. Our testimonies of Godôs love and power will be our Gospel proclamation.   

See you in Church, MPUMC!                                                                                                Pastor Carl   
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April Youth Group  
Youth Group is open to anyone in 

6th grade—High School. Friends 

are always welcome! 

Weekly meeting times unless 

otherwise noted:  

Middle School-Wednesdays: 

5:30-7 p.m. 

High School-Wednesdays: 7:30-9 p.m. 

Youth Schedule 

Wednesdays, April 13 & 27 

Regular Youth Group meetings. 

No Youth Group on April 6 because of Spring Break 

vacation! Enjoy your time off. 

Wednesday, April 20, 6:30-8:30 p.m. Combined 

Middle and High School Youth Group.  

Everyone meets together from 6:30-8:30 p.m. to 

make final preparations and run through 

everything for Youth Sunday on April 24 at both 

services. 

Upcoming Youth Events 

Sunday, April 10, 4 p.m.: Mandatory Parent 

Meeting. Come and find out more details about our 

Spring Bazaar and how you can help make this a 

great event. 

April 24, at both the 9:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. 

services: Youth Sunday - There is a run through 

scheduled for Wednesday, April 20, 6:30-8:30 p.m. 

Tuesday-Friday, May 10-20: General Conference: 

We will be taking the youth to Portland to enjoy one 

of the worship services. More details to come. 

June 4, 9 a.m.-3 p.m.: 2
nd

 Annual Spring Bazaar: 

This is major youth fundraiser and parent help will be 

needed. 

Vacation Bible School: July 10-15 Youth help 
needed: contact Deb Miles at: 
sundayschool@millplainumc.org  

Sunday School  
   Following are the topics for  

   April 2016, from the Deep Blue 

   Curriculum - Unit 2: Believe 
 

 

April 3       Road to Emmaus   

April 10      Thomas Believes 

April 17      The Great Commission 

April 24      Believers Share 

     

Blessings to all, Deborah Miles 

Sunday School Superintendent 

Celebrating Youth on Youth Sunday! 

Put a huge red circle around Sunday, April 24, to 

mark your calendar as the youth lead both of our 

worship services (9:30 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.) on this 

special day. The youth have been working hard for 

weeks. Under the guidance of Amy Meyer and Zack 

Burdick, they will lead all aspects of our worship on 

this special Sunday. The theme of the day is Godôs 

Armor, and we will be 

showing all the different and 

amazing ways our youth live, 

with the help of Godôs 

spiritual armor! There will be 

instrumental music, songs, 

readings, faith talks, and a 

drama from various youth. It is a tradition at Mill Plain 

UMC for the youth to lead our worship services one 

Sunday each year, and their efforts  are a true 

blessing for our congregation. Make plans now to 

attend and be sure to invite friends and family. 

Donôt forget! Youth Sunday is Sunday, April 24. 

General Conference Coming Soon 

Just a reminder - - The General Conference, the 

policy making body of our entire denomination, is 

coming to Portland for the first time in 40 years. 

General Conference will bring together as many 

as 5,000 United Methodists from all over the world  

May 10-20 at the Oregon Convention Center.  

mailto:sundayschool@millplainumc.org
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Preschool News 

When our four-year-old children started in our 

preschool, they were able to use sentences that   

were five or six words in length. Now, they 

are able to string many words together into 

more complex sentences and thoughts.  

Mrs. Vanôs and Miss Boninôs class of these 

delightful children is full of energy and 

enthusiasm. The teachers are in constant 

motion, as they continually provide stimulating 

learning experiences for the children. A four-year-

oldôs imagination and creativity has blossomed and 

the children are happy to learn new skills and new 

ways in which to  do familiar ones. Mrs. Van and Miss 

Bonin encourage the children to use their newly-

acquired imagination when they work on their art 

projects.  

These children are also concerned about the world 

around them, and Mrs. Van assigns a child (each 

child gets a turn) to look outside and move the  

arrows on the weather poster to describe the day. 

Another child marks the calendar, then the whole 

class counts down the days of the month. Itôs an extra 

fun way to count!  

The children have forged friendships that are 

evident in the play yard. All the children play 

well together, in no small part because the 

teachers have instilled the ideals of 

thoughtfulness and kindness to others from 

the first day of school. Friendships are special 

and obvious as the children play together, and it is a 

wonderful thing to watch.  

Mrs. Van and Miss Bonin love their children, and the 

children return that love. One needs only to walk into 

the classroom to witness the excitement and 

eagerness to learn. God must surely have put very 

special people here on earth to educate and develop 

our children, and Mill Plain United Methodist 

Preschool has been blessed with so many of these 

special teachers.     Georgia Hess  

Amazing Grace: 

Hymns That Changed the World 
Hymns bring comfort and strength. 

They personalize your theology and 

relationship with God. But what 

inspired the author who first penned 

the words? Join Connie Maddox 

and Melody Mello as they present a 

class on Amazing Grace: Hymns 

That Changed the World. 

Beginning Monday, April 4, at       

10 a.m., over a five-week period, they will explore 

some of the greatest hymns of all time. Together we 

will look at the history, personal trials and tribulations 

of each author, share what the lyrics mean to you, 

and explore Bible passages that echo the same 

sentiments.  

No musical ability is required! Just come, listen and 

enjoy. Sign up in the lobby or see Connie or Melody. 

No books, no homework—just beautiful, touching 

videos to engage our minds, hearts and souls.  

  Connie Maddox and Melody Mello 

Vacation Bible School  
Happy spring to one and all! I hope that everyone 

had a good winter and, now that spring is here, it is 

time to think about summer!  

We are gearing up for Vacation Bible School (VBS), 

which will be held the week of July 11-15: SAVE 

THE DATE! All volunteers are welcome; look for 

signup sheets in the coming weeks!  

We will also be looking for volunteers for Summer 

Sunday School so that we can give our teachers 

a much needed break. We will have signup sheets 

for that too!  

                                                            Deb Miles                               

  Sunday School Superintendent  

I was glad when they said to me, ñLet us go to 
the house of the Lord.ò           

                                                 Psalm 122:1  
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Young Women's Group 

¶ Are you female? 

¶ Do you feel like you have lots of people who  

rely on you (spouses, kids, parents, siblings, 

partners, friends, coworkers; I'm sure you can 

name more!)? 

¶ Do you feel busy most of the time and have to 

check the calendar on your phone to know if you 

have time for a bathroom break, much less a 

womenôs group? 

¶ Do you want to feel more connected with others 

in the church who are walking through a similar 

phase of life at the moment?  

¶ Do you want to continue to grow in your 

spirituality? 

OK, if you answered yes to all (or even most) of 

these questions, then we invite you to gather    

together. Join us to talk about what would be    

valuable to our lives as Christian women at Mill 

Plain UMC.  

What:  Devotional Discussion and Light Lunch 

Where: Jen Colbert's House 4733 NW Park Ct.,  

  Camas, WA 98607  

When: Sunday, April 17, after the 9:30 a.m.   

  service (about 11 a.m.) 

We are planning to read a devotional or two from 

Out of the Spin Cycle:  Devotions to Lighten 

Your Mother Load.  

Light lunch with tea and coffee will be served. You 

do not need to have a copy of the book to attend, 

but if you are interested, it can be purchased on 

Amazon. 

Please let us know if you are:   

¶  interested and able to attend       

¶  interested but unable to attend 

¶  not interested in this type of group  

       at this time 

We look forward to hearing from you soon! 

MPUMC Young Families Group.                        

youngfamilies@millplainumc.org          

                             Kaia French 

2nd Annual Spring Bazaar 
Mark your calendar for 9 a.m.– 3 p.m., Saturday, 

June 4,  for our 2nd Annual Spring Bazaar. Our 

youth will be hosting this fundraiser in the back field 

(softball field) at the church.  

Vendors from within our congregation and the 

community are invited to buy space for $25 to sell 

handcrafted and re-purposed items. The youth will 

have their space for selling their own items, as well 

as an area selling concessions. The $25 per space 

goes directly into the youth account, as well as the 

proceeds that are made at their booth and 

concessions. The youth are raising money to help 

offset costs for mission trips and retreats that occur 

throughout the year.   

Anyone interested in finding out more about this 

event or finding out ways you can help, is invited to 

our informational meeting on Sunday, April 10,        

4 p.m. It will take our entire church communityôs 

support for this event to be a success! 

If you are interested in being a vendor and buying a 

space, check out our church website at: 

www.millplainumc.org or contact Amy Meyer or 

Zack Burdick at: youth@millplainumc.org. 

Rev. Ruth Mathis  

Scholarship Applications 
The Rev. Ruth Mathis Scholarship application 

packets are now available and may be picked up in 

the lobby on Sunday mornings or the church office 

during the week until April 24. The deadline for 

submission of applications is Sunday, May 8.  

Scholarships will be awarded to selected applicants 

who are Mill Plain UMC members or dedicated 

attendees pursuing any level of higher education, 

including those who have received this scholarship  

in previous years. Contact the church office with any 

questions. 

http://www.millplainumc.org
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Evenings with Fire Lily  

First Concert 
Donôt forget the very first Fire Lily concert coming up 

on Saturday, April  9, 7 p.m., in the church sanctuary. 

As noted in the March issue of the Circuit Rider, this 

performance is brought to us as part our expanded 

music ministry at MPUMC. 

Comprised of the dynamic vocal duo of Lisa Frey 

and Christina Estes, their musical selections will 

include a variety of styles—country, folk, pop, 

Christian praise and jazz. They are quickly 

establishing a dedicated following in the SW 

Washington/Portland area. MPUMCôs praise band, 

led by Thomas Rheingans, serves as the house 

band for Fire Lily. Various guest artists will also be 

featured. The show is free and open to the public. 

Piano Classes Are Forming Now! 
Enrollments are still being accepted for our piano  

classes being offered as part of our expanded music 

program at MPUMC.  

They will be taught by our wonderfully-talented     

Director of Music Thomas Rheingans. A variety of 

age and skill-level classes that include adults in the 

community are open now. 

Check our website www.pianoumc.com for further 

details.   

Also, feel free to use our Facebook link to spread the 

word among your friends, neighbors, children and 

grandchildren.       

Cherub Choir Starting 

Yet Another Musical Opportunity 
We are very excited to announce another musical 

ministry opportunity as part of our expanded music 

program at MPUMC.  

A Cherub Choir for children ages 4 through 6 years 

is starting soon. Led by Kimberly Claassen, the 

Choir Director at Cascade Middle School, the group 

will meet on Mondays at 4 p.m., beginning Monday, 

April 11.  

Cherub Choir is an engaging and fun musical    

learning experience. Through singing games and  

vocal play, children can learn proper use of the 

voice, singing in tune, steady beat, rhythm, musical 

expression and more. These skills build an excellent 

foundation for future musical learning of any type.  

The Cherub Choir will perform occasionally during 

our morning services and at special events through-

out the year. This program is open to all children   

ages 4 through 6, regardless of church affiliation, and 

there is no fee to participate. Flyers with more   

information are available in the church lobby or you 

may contact Thomas Rheingans for more details at 

thomas@millplainumc.org. 

Piano Lovers Concert 
Do remember to save the date for the last Encore 

Concert Series of the season - Saturday, May 7,         

7 p.m.  

This would be a perfect occasion to celebrate 

Motherôs Day (May 8) with family and friends. 

Featuring our own Music Director Thomas 

Rheingans, this show will include dazzling solo piano 

numbers by Thomas, as well as performances by 

members of the ensemble. 

The playbill showcases many crowd pleasers, 

encores and numbers that have brought audiences 

to their feet over the years. Thomas will pull out all 

the virtuosic stops this evening. 

The concert is free and open to the public. Proceeds 

of a freewill offering will benefit Friends of the      

Carpenter, a local program working with the 

homeless. 

Our Piano Lab Classroom 

http://www.pianoumc.com
mailto:thomas@millplainumc.org
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ATTENDANCE *9:30 11:00 FINANCIAL UPDATE ACTUAL      

GIVING 

BUDGETED  

GIVING 

February Average 83 94  $18,862 $24,750 

March 6 83 90 March 6 $10,343  

March 13 82 78 March 13 $3063  

March 20 87 102 March 20 $3157  

March 27 ** 152 126 March 27 $5692  

Average             

Attendance  

101 99 Total  March $22,255 $25,750 

*Please note that the 9:30 attendance includes Sunday school and nursery attendance. 

**Easter Sundayð7:30 a.m. attendance included in 9:30 numbers 

    Financial and Attendance Updates 

Carlton Complex Fire Mission Opportunity 
What good is it, my brothers, if someone says he has faith but does not have works? 

Can that faith save him? If a brother or sister is poorly clothed and lacking in daily 

food, and one of you says to them, ñGo in peace, be warmed and filled,ò without 
giving them the things needed for the body, what good is that? So also faith by itself, 

if it does not have works, is dead.              James 2:14-17                                                                                                                             

In the summer of 2014, and again in 2015, massive wildfires devastated over 250,000 acres and destroyed 

400 homes in and around Pateros, WA. Since that time, faith-based and non-governmental volunteers have 

been an important lifeline in restoring the city and surrounding areas. The United Methodist Church 

Volunteers in Mission (VIM) have played a vital role in this assistance. 

Mill Plain UMC once again has an opportunity to participate in the recovery efforts with a volunteer mission 

team going to the Pateros area, June 20-26. We went on the Pateros mission trip last year, and the plan 

is that we will send another intergenerational group to assist with various projects in the construction of 

homes this year. 

The minimum age for participants is 14 years, and 14- and 15-year olds must be accompanied by a parent/

guardian, 16-year olds must be accompanied by an adult with a maximum ratio of six youth per one adult. 

The participation fee is $40 and scholarships are available. The church conference has a VIM coordinator 

who will work directly with Linda Miller, the Mill Plain UMC coordinator for this mission trip. 

Informational packets are now available in the church office. Signup sheets will be available as of the first of 

April or earlier, if desired.  

VIDEO: Partnering Together to Rebuild & Restore Okanogan County (This video is 5:15 minutes) is a link to a 

powerful video that talks about the destruction that occurred as a result of the fires. In the video, Carlene 

Anders takes viewers on a tour of Pateros. A Pateros resident herself, Anders illustrates how the 2014/2015 

wildfires have taken their toll on the community and how faith-based and non-governmental volunteers are an 

important link in restoring this city and others like it.                                                                                                                 

                    Linda Miller 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XYyv5tmBnpKTfNAbvDqVblKEc9sMb717gQnEuryeh_xqz99WEJCXe0-5ocMbdRyUZKLIxQmm1CvETup1rTyME-3ajSmKOqvz3K8Vf68Iy7isuhA71hs2zODDTwHVwfhvzvWnOQyZNEqrA98XVgEKOFSDS1BkgACQOyHPulosE8VvJ4fF7CoKoy4wRsgz2-6XwUN1j0nhWQXKWdJ3nHfVRksZ3rodB-GVAtf-
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Native American Ministries Sunday 

A special offering will be 

taken on Sunday, April 10, 

for the United Methodist 

Committee on Relief 

(UMCOR) Native American 

Ministries. This offering 

develops and strengthens 

Native American ministries 

within the United Methodist annual conference. It also 

helps to expand the number of target cities in the 

Native American Urban Initiative and educates Native 

American seminarians.  

Sacred Pathways Inc. in Robeson County, NC, is   

one such group that benefits from the UMCOR Native 

American Ministry. Their work includes providing food 

and other basic needs to low-income people. They 

counsel and nurture young people, teaching them to 

work cross-culturally to improve their lives and their 

communities. That includes seeking answers to 

widespread poverty and decreasing numbers of 

school dropouts, teen pregnancies and gangs. A 

special offering envelope will be provided on Sunday,      

April 10. Your checks can be made out to Mill 

Plain United Methodist Church. Please write Native 

American Ministries Sunday in the note section of 

your check. Learn more at www.umcgiving.org/nam 

Hearthwood Elementary 

In conjunction with our ongoing partnership with 

Hearthwood Elementary, the Missions Team was 

recently able to provide the school with some much 

needed items. 

Our team allocated $804 to several projects, one of 

which was a calming/quiet corner in the counseling  

office which allows students in crisis to de-escalate. 

This includes: a tent, over-sized 

pillows, timers, bean bag chairs, 

etc.  

In addition, we were also able to 

purchase a variety of playground 

equipment to help children 

connect with other kids and stretch and grow 

physically, emotionally and socially. 

The Lunch Buddy program has grown each year 

and was also in need of additional games, as well 

as to replace broken games or those with missing 

pieces. Needless to say, Hearthwood was very 

appreciative of our support. It is because of the 

support and generosity of our church members that 

we were able to provide these items.  

Thank you so much.  

                                                       Missions Team 

Dress-A-Girl Around the World Showcase 
We are looking for volunteers to sew dresses which are based on a pillowcase 

style and have been sized for little girls, up to and including teenagers, in 80 countries. 

We have the fabric that you will need to create something special for a girl who has no 

dress of her own. The patterns are easy and work up quickly.  

At our 9:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. services on Sunday, April 17, we will be showcasing some 

of the dresses that our volunteers have made for the Mission Teamôs Dress-A-Girl 

Around the World project, which as sponsored by Hope 4 Women International. If you 

are interested in helping with this wonderful project, contact Cathy Edwards, Georgia 

Hess or the church office. To those of you who have created dresses for this project, 

please bring them to church by April 10, so that we can include them in our display. 

Also, on Friday, April 29, in Rooms G/H, from 10 a.m. to 12 noon, we are going to be assembling      

hygiene kits for Days For Girls (part of the dress project) at a gathering , so please plan to join us for 

this fun time. Thank you so much for your interest and participation in this wonderful mission project.         

                                                                                                                                             Georgia Hess 

http://www.umcgiving.org/nam
http://www.umcgiving.org/nam
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Fellowship Groups 

GROUP  DATE/TIME  PROGRAM  CONTACT 
Brown Bag Buddies  Wed., Apr. 6,  

noon 

 Black Rock Café, 164th Ave. 

Program: Tweaks & Adjust-

 secretary@millplainumc.org 

Pinochle Potluck  Fri., Apr. 8,    

6:15 p.m.,   Rm. 

G/H 

 Hosts: Floyd & Darlene Printz                                                                                        

Bring beverage and donation 

for Pastorôs Discretionary Fund 

 pinochle@millplainumc.org 

Good Timers (50+)  Wed., April 13, 

noon 

 Lunch at Gustavôs, 1705 SE 
164th Ave, Vancouver, WA 
98683  

 Program: TBA 

 goodtimers@millplainumc.org 

Prayer Shawl               

Ministry 

 Thurs., Apr. 14, 

10 a.m. 
 

Knitting, crocheting, fellowship; 

all are welcome. 
 

prayershawl@millplainumc.org 

Menôs Breakfast 

Group 

 Sat., Apr. 16, 

7:30 a.m.  
  

Meet at IHOP on 164th 

  

info@millplainumc.org 

Books, Faith and    

Fellowship 

  Thurs., Apr. 21, 

9:30 a.m. 

  ** Grant and Twain, Mark Perry   bookclub@millplainumc.org 

**See article below for details.   

Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Jesus told us to pray     

unceasingly. A prayer 

shawl is a wonderful 

way to catch and share 

the prayers with some-

one in need.  

We will meet on Thursday, April 14, at 10 a.m. in 

Room  G/H. All who knit or crochet or desire to  

learn are welcome to join us, as we have a variety 

of projects big and small. Yarn is available for your 

use.                          

Books, Faith and 
Fellowship 

We will gather on Thursday, April 21, 

9:30 a.m., to discuss the historical 

novel Grant and Twain: the Story of a 

Friendship That Changed America, by 

Mark Perry. When President Ulysses 

S. Grant finally submitted to Mark 

Twainôs advice to write his memoirs, it was a 

decision that would profoundly alter not only both 

their lives, but the course of American literature. 

Grant raced against immense pressure, including the 

spread of his cancer and battles with creditors, to get 

the story of his life and his Civil War victories down 

on paper. Twain, meanwhile, staked all his hopes, 

both financial and literary, on the tale of a ragged boy 

and a runaway slave that he had been unable to 

finish for decades.  

As Perry delves into the story of the menôs 

deepening friendship and mutual influence, he 

arrives at the startling discovery of the true model for 

the character of Huckleberry Finn. Copies of the 

book are available in the church office. Please be 

sure to return the books to the church no later than 

April 21.       Melody Mello 

All-Church Cleanup Day 
This annual event will be held on Saturday, April 16, 

9 a.m. - 1 p.m.  

It is a great example of the ñmany hands make light 

workò philosophy our parents and grandparents 

taught us. 

Wear your work clothes and bring yourselves and 

any other ñworker beesò in your family so we can do 

our spring spruce-up of our church home. 
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The due date for submissions for the May issue 

of the Circuit Rider is Friday, April 15, 2016.

Email to: newsletter@millplainumc.org or submit 

articles and photos to the church office. 

MILL PLAIN UNITED METHODIST 
CHURCH 
15804 SE Mill Plain Boulevard 

Vancouver, Washington 98684 

(360) 892-2421 

Preschool (360) 896-2696 

 www.millplainumc.org 

 CELEBRATE THE RISEN CHRIST! 

 

Worship: 9:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. 

Sunday School for all ages: 9:30 a.m. 

Childcare available during both worship times 

Office Hours: 9 a.m.ð1 p.m.                                      

Monday through Thursday 

Pastor ................................. Rev. Carl Martin 

Lay Minister ................................... Ev Fisher 

Director of Music ............ Thomas Rheingans 

Chancel Choir Director ............ Dennis Crabb 

Co-Youth Director ....................... Amy Meyer 

Co-Youth Director .................... Zack Burdick 

Administrative Assistant .........Bonnie Rappé 

Treasurer ............................. Laurie Hopkins 

Preschool Director ............. Linda DeMorgan  

Child Care Coordinator ......... Diane Cammer 

Child Care Assistant ............ Ruth Ann Lucke 

Custodian ................................ George Fanno 

 

Church 
Staff 

          Ev Fisher 

Vision Statement 

We are disciples of Jesus Christ in  
an accepting community of faith  
compassionately serving others  

in Godôs name.   

Please remember to follow us on 

our Facebook page. 

  Bonnie Rapp® 

     Zack Burdick 
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